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19/03/2025  16:01:432025/0769/P OBJ Paul and Eve 

Callan

Paul Riley, the applicant or applicant's representative (1) first emailed me that he was unfamiliar 

with the planning process and failed to provide any proper notice of the planning application, 

while allowing the public notice, pinned to the public lamp post, to be blocked from public view 

(he lives at 16 Lyndhurst Road, according to him, and he must therefore have seen the planning 

notice blocked many times) with public parking notices pinned over the public planning notice (2) 

conveniently waited until the time to oppose the application (6 weeks) expired before starting to 

widen the opening to the window, which only then gave us notice of what was happening (3) 

made the window almost twice as deep as the original window that was to be allowed under his 

planning application, and dropped the window substantially, and against what was permitted 

under his planning application, and far more than the 15 inches he claimed he wanted in an 

email (!). Because of this behaviour I have no trust in Mr. Riley's conduct in this planning matter–

–what is to stop a sale of the building and new owners or tenants objecting to having to comply 

with new planning requirements?

For 13 years, the period my wife and I have lived in our home at 4 Eldon Grove, thanks to the 

privacy afforded us, we have been free to roam around our home, often in a state of undress or 

semi-undress. We are now beings denying this privacy by having to constantly check that our 

window blinds are closed appropriately, thus denying us the privacy and light enjoyed by us for 

so many years. Please can you reject this application and allow us to continue to enjoy our light 

and privacy.

4 Eldon Court

Eldon Grove

Hampstead

London

NW3 5PU
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